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FINANCE REPORT 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING REPORT 56/22                       8 AUGUST 2022 

The purpose of this Report is to provide Members with information on end of July balances, payments   made 
during July and receipts and payments during the first four months of the 2022/23 financial year compared with 
the Precept Budget. 

NO. DETAIL 

1)  BALANCES 

a) At 31 July 2022 the balance of the Town Council’s funds was £412,440. 

b) The Reconciliation of the Town Council’s Bank Accounts to 31 July 2022 has been completed. 

2) 6 PAYMENTS DURING JULY  

a) The list of payments made during July totalled £54,578, of which £2,781 was attributable to 
the Salisbury Gardens’ account. 

b) The major expenditures in the month was the total of £12,050 for the continuing construction 
of the new public toilet and the annual insurance premium of £7,740. 

c) The full list of payments in the month is attached to this report for Members’ information.  

3) H RECEIPTS 

Receipts during July totalled £19,751 of which £11,043 was in respect of Salisbury Gardens rents.    

4)  YEAR TO DATE VARIANCES 

a) The list of payments and receipts against Precept budget lines for the financial year is attached 
to this Report for Members’ information. 

b) Payments in the period were £12,785 over Budget and receipts over the month were £3,016  
over Budget. 

5)  URGENT ITEM  

a) The current hosepipe ban for Hampshire and the Isle of Wight endangers the plantings at both 
Ventnor Park and the Isle of Wight. 

b) Councillor James Toogood has proposed a solution, welcomed by the Town Council’s Grounds 
Maintenance Contractor, to purchase and install a pump in each location accessing surface 
water and with sufficient power to provide the required watering. 

c) The proposal is compliant with the current ban as the proposal would avoid the use of mains 
water and usage would be within the abstractions regulations both because the daily usage 
would be well within the daily limit and there is no end-user for the supply being accessed. 

d) The cost is anticipated to be up to but not more than £800.  

6) ; RECOMMENDATION 
Members are recommended to:  

i) agree the Finance Report; and 
ii) approve additional expenditure of up to £800 for the purchase and installation of pumps for 

use in Ventnor Park and the Cascade.  
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